
Protecting 
West Slope 
water in 
times of 
uncertainty
Jim Pokrandt
Director of Community Affairs 
Colorado River District



Infrastructure   Archival news stories courtesy Colorado Historic Newspapers Collection

The Colorado River 
District was formed in 
1937 to protect West 
Slope water users. 



We work to protect 
West Slope water 
and keep your water 
on the West Slope.



   Archival news stories courtesy Colorado Historic Newspapers Collection



-

To lead in the 
protection, 
conservation, 
use, and 
development
of the water resources of 
the Colorado River basin.



Keeping water 
flowing to 
farms and 
ranches

Securing legal 
protections to 
keep water on 
the West Slope

Maintaining 
healthy rivers 

Ensuring 
adequate 
drinking water 
supplies





Annual lower basin overuse: 
1.1 to 1.3 million-acre feet





Average annual average precipitation in Colorado

Graphic and data from the Colorado Climate Center





• Three parts of ‘water 
supply equation’ in River 
District

1. Snow accumulation, 
melt, runoff (~80%)

2. “Monsoonal” input 
(~10%)

3. Groundwater input and 
baseflow (~10%)

Precipitation 
drives water 
supplies 
or “hydrology”
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For every 1-degree Fahrenheit 
rise in temperature, streamflow 
is reduced between 3% to 5.2%.

Data: 
How Warming Drives Reductions in Streamflow Berghuijs et al. (2014), Barnhart et al. (2016), Deems et al. (2013)

Colorado River flow dwindles as warming-driven loss of reflective snow energizes evaporation ( P. C. D. Milly, K. A. Dunne, Science 2020) 



Infrastructure



• More fall and spring 
precipitation falling as rain 
instead of snow 

• More snowpack lost to 
sublimation

• Earlier snowmelt

• A longer growing 
season



Key issues:
• Declining tax revenue from 
the energy industry

• Revenue ratcheting down 
due to the Taxpayer’s Bill of 
Rights

• The Gallagher Amendment’s 
reduction in assessment rates

• Expense trends: District has 
cut four full time employees 
and reduced expenses 15%   

Financial 
challenges



On July 21, the Colorado River 
District’s Board of Directors adopted 
a resolution to ask voters in 
November to support a property tax 
increase to 0.5 mills. 



The resolution included adoption of a 
Fiscal Implementation Plan that spells 
out how the added money would be 
invested across every county within 
the district. The District will not 
utilize the new revenue to create 
additional staff positions.




